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LAKE EDGEWOOD CONSERVACY DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Tuesday, June 11, 2024, 7:00 P.M.
Lake Edgewood Community Center 715 W. Shore Dr. Martinsville, IN 46151

ATTENDEES
In attendance were Director Kelly Stege, Director Jake Rakowski, Director Bree Nealy, Director Jeff Anderson,
Director Joseph Stallsworth, and Financial Director Don Horn. There were 13 freeholders in attendance.

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

GUEST SPEAKER

Mr. Steve McConnel from our insurance company, Morgan insurance was there to review our policy. In
addition, he shared that the insurance would not cover fallen trees unless it fell on one of the insured buildings
or the district owned docks and the lack of coverage for the fallen trees in the lake.

READING OF MINUTES FROM MEETING
The minutes were tabled until the July meeting due to our guest speaker.

FINANCIAL REPORT
Financial Director Don Horn will be presenting the May reports in July along with first review on the 2025
Budget.

TREES IN LAKE
The LECD Directors are aware of the two downed trees in the lake. The fist being off the northwest side
off Freeholder Erretts’ property. The log has been removed and the treetop was left in the water.

The second tree is in the beach cove off Freeholder Mercer’s property and is blocking access to the
cove. PLEASE proceed with extreme caution in the two areas. Ropes and signs will be installed
to mark these areas to stay away from.

The Lake does not have funds available for the removal of the trees and it is not covered by our
insurance. There have been trees that havefallen into the waterways in the pastand the
homeowners have remediated the debris without assistance from the district. Comments were
made about the precedent that would be set if the District removed the trees.

Freeholder Bart Mercer has requested that the board pay for removal of this tree top. His insurance
will only cover the portion on top of the boat house. There has been an initial estimate of $6,900.00
for this removal for the remaining portion in the lake. The Board has sought out legal counsel since
this tree top is sitting on the Mercer’s Geothermal loop in the water. The decision was made that
removal could damage it creating liability for the District. The Mercer’s stated their insurance would
not come after the lake in this instance but, documentation to this was not readily available. The
board asked Bart to go back to his insurance since the tree is on his loop which is still part of his
property. For now, the tree will be left in place. There will be a call scheduled between all parties.
Untilthen Mr. Mercer was going to call IDNR for direction.

Everyone sympathizes with the loss that mother nature can bring and discussion was had
surrounding volunteers helping with the debris by the beach area. It was felt that the board could






